
 

 
 
The snow fell in February, dropping nearly a foot of snow on average on this side of the valley.  Followed by some rain, it is great to get 
some much-needed moisture.  As you are aware snow removal operations consumed quite some time over the weekend of snow had.  The 
City was thankful it did not blow hard and drift too much allowing our crews to get the streets clean and passable by Monday morning for 
those going to work. 

 
Budget season is beginning for the City and through March I will be busy working preparing the budget for the FY 21/22 season for the 
Budget Committee to meet, review and comment on.  Generally, this group meets near the end of April for its review.  
 
Given the weather this month, City crews have been focused on working inside and cleaning shops to prepare for this spring and making 
plans for this coming spring, summer, and fall work season.  They too are working on submitting their respective budgets. 
 
As of the writing of this newsletter, we have not heard yet weather we received the park lighting grant.  It is expected to be announced any 
day now and we are hopeful we can replace our lighting at the park with State Lottery funds.   
 
Congratulations to Heather Daggett for passing her level 2 wastewater treatment test and now on to her collections side and we will then be 
back on our own and not relying on contract labor to run our wastewater treatment facility. 
 
As I write this newsletter, I have been informed that Union County may be moving to moderate risk for COVID-19.  This is much welcomed 
news as we really need to get our restaurants open for in house dining.  The City has now opened our lobby to the public, but unfortunately 
you will still need an appointment to meet with staff outside the lobby. 
 
Continue to be safe and hope our COVID-19 numbers to continue to remain low so our businesses may open their doors again. 
 

 

   March 2021 

Council Corner:  

   Current City Council Topics Include: 
 

Ý Water/Sewer Rate Study 

Ý COVID updates 

Ý 2021 Goals 

Ý Monitoring Local Economy/Small Businesses 

Ý Weed Ordinance Updates 

March Council Meetings 

March 8th                                                             

Council Work Session @ 6:00pm                         

Council Meeting @ 7:00pm 

March 22nd                                                        

Council Work Session @ 6:00pm 

All meetings are held in the Leonard                    

Almquist Chambers at City Hall. 

Masks are required when attending meetings. 

Meetings are live streamed and can be viewed on 

our  Facebook page.   Or you can view them any 

time later on our website  www.cityofunion.com   

 

Like us on Facebook! 

The City of Union has two open seats on the following committees: 

There is one open seat on the City of UnionΩs Planning Commission.   The planning 

commission meets on the third Wednesday of the month when there are planning 

applications. This seat is open to city residents or residents outside city limits. 

There is one open seat on the City of UnionΩs Budget Committee.  The budget 

committee meetings are held during the months of April, May and June.  This   

position is for residents inside city limits only. 

If you are interested, applications can be mailed, emailed, faxed or found on our 

website  ǿǿǿΦŎƛǘȅƻŦǳƴƛƻƴΦŎƻƳ  Φ   If you have questions call 541-562-5197 
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Hearth Attack SignsΧΦΦ 

Did you know that signs of a heart attack vary from men to women? 

Both women and men may have typical symptoms of heart attack, including chest pain or pressure often radiating to the shoul-

ders, arms, neck or jaw and shortness of breath. These symptoms are usually made worse with exertion or stress.  There are, 

however, several atypical symptoms of a heart attack and these tend to be more common in women.  But women have a   

higher risk of dying from a heart attack than men do. In many cases, thatΩs because they donΩt realize they are having a heart 

attack and take too long to get help.  More recent studies have indicated that fewer women experience chest pain, or at least 

to the degree of pain or discomfort than men do.  Women could certainly experience chest pain, but they should also be on 

the lookout for less obvious symptoms, such as nausea, indigestion, and palpitations — in addition to shortness of breath and 

back pain.  Nearly half of women in one study had no chest pain at all during their heart attack. Fatigue and shortness of breath 

were the most common symptoms.  Women are less likely to seek treatment immediately with such symptoms because they 

are less typical for a heart attack, he said, and physicians may be less likely to diagnose and treat women promptly.   

Most common heart attack symptoms for men and women: 

Ý Discomfort, tightness, uncomfortable pressure, fullness, squeezing in the center of the chest lasting more than a few 

minutes, or comes and goes 

ω Crushing chest pain 

ω Pressure or pain that spreads to the shoulders, neck, upper back, jaw, or arms 

ω Dizziness or nausea 

ω Clammy sweats, heart flutters, or paleness 

ω Unexplained feelings of anxiety, fatigue or weakness – especially with exertion 

ω Stomach or abdominal pain 

ω Shortness of breath and difficulty breathing 

Heart attack symptoms found to be more common in women: 

Ý ω Pain in the arm (especially left arm), back, neck, abdomen or shoulder blades 

ω Jaw pain 

ω Nausea and vomiting 

ω Overwhelming and unusual fatigue, sometimes with shortness of breath 

ω Light headedness or sweating 

The most important thing to do if you think you or a loved one are having heart attack symptoms is to call 911 immediately and 

tell them you are experiencing heart attack symptoms.  

Spring Projects? 

 

It is that time of year when we all start thinking about projects that may require 

digging.  The City of Union, along with all our other utilities, want to remind you 

that it is the law that you call 811 at least two working days  before you start digging.   

 

And guess what!....Itõs Free! 

First Day of Spring 

March 20th  



 

Espresso              
Coffee, Tea,          
Smoothies        

Breakfast Burritoõs 
Pastries              

Weiner Wednesdays! 

Present this coupon to 
receive $1.00 off any 

purchase. 

Limit one coupon per 
purchase. 

 

332 S Main St 
Union, OR  97883 
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!×ÁÎÁ 
Every Thurs/during school year 

"ÁÐÔÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ άȡΩΦÐÍ 
541-562-5870 

#ÉÔÙ ÏÆ 5ÎÉÏÎ #ÈÁÍÂÅÒ ΨÎÄ 4ÈÕÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ   άȡΦΦ ÐÍ 
 unionchamber@eoni.com 

#ÉÔÙ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ ΨÎÄ -ÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ #ÉÔÙ (ÁÌÌ έȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫΧίέ 

#ÏÕÎÃÉÌ 7ÏÒË 3ÅÓÓÉÏÎÓ ΨÎÄ  Ǫ ΪÔÈ -ÏÎ ÏÆ ÍÏÎÔÈ #ÉÔÙ (ÁÌÌ άȢΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫΧίέ 

#50 -ÅÄÉÃÁÌ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ΨÎÄ  4ÈÕÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ #ÉÔÙ (ÁÌÌ άȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-άΧΩΪ 

/ÒÄÅÒ ÏÆ %ÁÓÔÅÒÎ 3ÔÁÒ ΨÎÄ 7ÅÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ -ÁÓÏÎÉÃ (ÁÌÌ έȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ήΦΫ-Φέέί 

%-3 $ÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ΧÓÔ  -ÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ 2ÕÒÁÌ &ÉÒÅ (ÁÌÌ έȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ίΧΦ-άΦΦΨ 

%/,3 "ÏÁÒÄ ΨÎÄ 4ÕÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ %/,3 #ÌÕÂ (ÏÕÓÅ έȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫάΩΧ 

&ÏÏÄ "ÁÎË ΩÒÄ &ÒÉÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ 5ÎÉÏÎ "ÁÐÔÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ΧΦ-ΧΧȡΦΦÁÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫΫΩΧ 

&ÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ,ÉÂÒÁÒÙ ΨÎÄ  4ÕÅÓ    *ÁÎÕÁÒÙȟ !ÐÒÉÌȟ  *ÕÌÙ Ǫ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ 5ÎÉÏÎ ,ÉÂÒÁÒÙ έȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫήΦέ 

'ÒÁÎÄÅ 2ÏÎÄÅ 6ÁÌÌÅÙ -ÁÓÏÎÉÃ ΩÒÄ 7ÅÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ -ÁÓÏÎÉÃ (ÁÌÌ έȡΩΦÐÍ   

(ÉÓÔÏÒÉÃ 0ÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ ΩÒÄ 7ÅÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ #ÉÔÙ (ÁÌÌ άȡΦΦÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫΧίέ 

,ÉÂÒÁÒÙ "ÏÁÒÄ ΪÔÈ 7ÅÄ ÏÆ *ÕÌÙȟ/ÃÔȟ*ÁÎȟ!ÐÒÉÌ ,ÉÂÒÁÒÙ ΪȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫήΧΧ 

,ÉÏÎÓ #ÌÕÂ ΩÒÄ  4ÕÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ 3ÐÏÒÔÓ #ÏÍÐÌÅØ ΫȡΩΦ ÐÍ 0/ "ÏØ ΩΩέ 

-ÁÉÎÓÔÒÅÅÔ 5ÎÉÏÎ Ǫ %ÃÏÎÏÍÉÃ $ÅÖÅÌÏÐÍÅÎÔ ΨÎÄ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ #ÁÌÌ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔ Υ ÆÏÒ ÌÏÃÁÔÉÏÎ έȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ίΧΦ-έΦΪή 

0ÌÁÎÎÉÎÇ #ÏÍÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ΩÒÄ 7ÅÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ #ÉÔÙ (ÁÌÌ έȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫΧίέ 

3ÅÎÉÏÒ ,ÕÎÃÈ %ÖÅÒÙ 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ 6&7 (ÁÌÌ ΧΨȡΦΦ ÐÍ   

3ÃÈÏÏÌ "ÏÁÒÄ ΨÎÄ 7ÅÄ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ !ÔÈÌÅÔÉÃ #ÏÍÐÌÅØ άȡΦΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫΧάά 

3ÏÕÔÈ #ÏÕÎÔÙ (ÅÁÌÔÈ $ÉÓÔ ,ÁÓÔ &ÒÉÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÍÏÎÔÈ Ⱦ /ÃÔȟ*ÁÎȟ!ÐÒÉÌȟ 

ÁÎÄ *ÕÌÙ 

(ÅÁÌÔÈ #ÌÉÎÉÃ ΧȡΩΦ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΨΨΨΨ 

5ÎÉÏÎ #ÅÍÅÔÅÒÙ "ÏÁÒÄ ΨÎÄ 4ÕÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÔÈ 5ÎÉÏÎ #ÅÍÅÔÅÒÙ /ǣÃÅ ίȡΦΦ ÁÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-ΫΨΧΨ 

6&7 "ÉÎÇÏ %ÖÅÒÙ 7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ ÎÉÇÈÔ 6&7 (ÁÌÌ Ϋ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-άΦΩΫ 

6&7 &ÏÒÍÁÌ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ΧÓÔ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ÏÆ ÍÏÎÔÈ 6&7 (ÁÌÌ έ ÐÍ ΫΪΧ-ΫάΨ-άΦΩΫ 

 

We are happy to say that our lobby is 

once again open to the public.  Our lobby 

hours are Monday through Thursday ~ 

10:00am to 5:00pm 

We are closed on Fridays at this time. 

Donȴt forget:  We take credit/debit cards, 

either in person or over the phone (there 

is a small merchant fee), there is also a 

locked secure payment drop box in our 

outdoor foyer for your convenience.  The 

drop box is checked daily. 

Remember, if you ever have questions 

regarding your utility bill you can call us  

541~562~5197 

We look forward to seeing you again! 

Notice: 

The Union Cemetery will begin its Spring cleaning again    

starting April 1 st.  We will be removing any of the old silk     

flowers and decorations so that we may clean up the 

cemetery in preparation for the summer.   If you want to 

keep any of your decorations please have them removed 

from the head stones by March 30 th.  Decorations may be 

replaced after May 1st.   

We appreciate your help in letting us have a month to get 

in and use our equipment to clean up.    

tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ¢ƻ .ǳƛƭŘ ¢Ƙƛǎ {ǳƳƳŜǊΚ 

 

Remember, regardless of what you are building, you need to check 
with City Hall Planning Department.  The city requires you to have a 
pre-build permit. 

We can also help you with set- back                                                       
requirements and to determine if you                                                  
need a building permit from Union County. 

Pre-build permits are $25.00 and required 
by Union County 

 

  


